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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe (arrived later), council members Paul Freeman and John Sanders, Superintendent Jeff Goerges and Aaron Enlow. Council Member Steve Kahre & Attorney Krista Lockyear were absent.
Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.
Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.
Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.
CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:
In the clerk's office: Tonight is our open public budget hearing, next month will be the public adoption hearing.  Our total revenues dropped considerably on the August financial statement which reflected paying the bill for the repaving of St Joseph Avenue.
OLD BUSINESS
1. Fire Territory with Scott Twp
Stobbs noted that we have agreed to form a fire territory with Scott Twp Fire dept and are awaiting them to proceed.
2. Shop building improvements/storage
Stobbs mentioned that we have received the permit and work should start very soon.
3. Contract renewal with EWSU
Stobbs advised that small changes were made to the contract and we are awaiting final copy from EWSU.
NEW BUSINESS
1. Budget 2016
Lowe advised that tonight was the public hearing for the 2016 budget and the public adoption hearing will be next month.
　
2. Wortman Road drainage
Stobbs stated that the plan is in place for drainage improvements on Wortman Road and the homeowners have been notified.  
Superintendent’s Report
Jeff Goerges advised that they had 19 service calls and 2 sewer main leaks.  The new tap for Kevin Day has been completed.  They have seeded and put straw down on yards that they have completed worked in, they've cleaned out the shop, replaced stop sign and valve covers someone ran over near Martin & Center street.  Jeff noted they rotated tires on service truck and did some maintenance on it.  
　
Board member’s comments
No board member comments
Attorney’s comments
Attorney not present
　
Resident’s comments
Dean Blair asked when the work would be scheduled for Shafer road off Wortman.  Paul Freeman replied as soon as contractor is able to put it on his schedule.
The meeting adjourned at 7:55pm
Attest:
Mallory Lowe
Clerk-Treasurer
